

**September 20, 2021** 

Newsletter No. 21



## OLD WEST MAIN & UPPER HARBOR RENEWAL Project Update

## **Pedestrian Bridge Update:**

The contractor has finished the ornamental railing with exception of two panels that are required to be remanufactured. These missing panels are planned to be temporarily secured to not affect the bridge opening. The deck was successfully poured last week, and the burlap wet cure is expected to be completed this week. The bituminous trail paving is expected to be completed early this week and final topsoiling/seeding of the embankment by the end of the week. The bridge staining of the piers, abutments, beams, and concrete curb is planned to be completed this week with the specific days weather dependent.

## **Old West Main Street Update:**

The contractor successfully completed all the storm sewer work within Old West Main last week. This week, the contractor's focus will be on roadway excavation and grading with goal to get the roadway up to the new aggregate base grade by end of the week. The contractor's schedule shows the start of the new concrete curb and gutter first thing next week. The plan for the concrete work is to install the new curb and gutter along the two blocks of Old West Main first, followed by the new concrete roadway pouring from the center out and finishing with the parking lanes. Once the concrete roadway is completed the contractor will focus on the new sidewalk, starting with the area adjacent to the building (Pedestrian Access Route - PAR) first and finishing with the concrete boulevard located between the PAR and the curb. The concrete work is expected to carry through the end of October.



Cell: 507-995-2936 E-mail: cory.bienfang@bolton-menk.com Engineering Project Manager
Cell: 651-260-5956
E-mail: ryan.illa@ci.red-wing.mn.us

Engineering Technician
Cell: 651-380-7780
Email: jared.strusz@ci.red-wing.mn.us